
COMMISSIONERS OF RIDGELY 
JANUARY 10, 2019 

SPECIAL MEETING WITH CAROLINE NORTH LITTLE LEAGUE 

 
 
The Commissioners of Ridgely met on the above date at 7:00 pm in the town hall for a 
special meeting with Caroline North Little League.  The following were in attendance:  
President Leonard John Buckle, Commissioner Anthony Casey (by phone), Commissioner 
John Hurley, Clerk-Treasurer Stephanie Berkey, Director of Public Works David Crist and 
Donna Hayes from Caroline North Little League. 
 
President Buckle called the meeting to order. 
 
There was a discussion regarding the lease for the little league to use the Cowbarn Park.  
Donna Hayes will be the contact for the Little League moving forward.   
 
The old lease was reviewed and discussed.  There was also a discussion about future 
proposed plans at the Cowbarn Park.  David Crist discussed the problems with the 
infrastructure that is underneath of the land at the park.   
 
There was a discussion about putting a fence at the park to separate it from the 
wastewater treatment plant.  The cost would be about $22,000.  There was a discussion 
about the town taking over the park if we were to put up the fence and having little 
league pay a yearly fee to the town.   
 
There was a discussion about future expansion and the infrastructure that is under the 
field. 
 
Everyone agreed to review the current lease and make notes and suggestions.  In early 
February, Donna Hayes will meet with David Crist to review the proposed 
changes/suggestions for the lease.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Stephanie L. Berkey, CMC 
Clerk-Treasurer 


